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DATE: August 3,2007 

SUBJECT: Update on Proposed Salt Lake County Bond Issue for the Hogle Zoo 

A description of the various projects conlprising the proposed bond initiative is attached. 
Also attached is a photomap which shows the various parcels comprising the Hogle Zoo 
Property. 

We have been discussing with the County's attorneys the basic structure necessary to 
meet the legal requirements for the County to be able to issue bonds for the proposed 
improvements to the Zoo. The basic requirement is that the County must have an ownership 
interest in the improvements financed by the bonds. The specific extent of that interest has not 
yet been identified, nor has the specific "ground" to be leased by the City to the County been 
identified in the event that such a lease is necessary. The general concept being discussed 
(recognizing that neither the County Council nor the City Council, nor either Mayor has 
approved it) is that the City would acknowledge and agree to the County's ownership of the 
improvements financed by the bonds during the term of the bonds and that ownership of the 
improvements would pass to the City at the end of the term of the bonds. A lease would be 
entered into for the term of the bonds for the property on which the improvements are located to 
the extent necessary to comply with legal requirements. 

These arrangements would be detailed in an interlocal agreement between the City and 
the County that would be signed off on before the County Council's vote on whether to put the 
issue on the ballot for voter approval. 

The following is the status on various issues or questions that have been raised by the 
Council: 

(1) Location of the Zoo. As you know, the Utah Zoological Society agreed when the City 
issued bonds for the Zoo in 2004 that the Zoo would not leave its current location in Salt 
Lake City during the term of the bonds. We have advised the County's attorneys that we 
would expect the same commitment during the term of the new bonds. 
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